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	Combo Box7: [        Street & Sidewalk Capital Projects]
	Text8: Reconstruction of Schiller Drive (CDBG)
	Text10: CDBG19
	Text1: In 1996, HUD designated the City of North Richland Hills as a metropolitan city to receive direct entitlement of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds. On June 24, 1996 the City Council accepted the direct entitlement designation and entered into an agreement with Tarrant County for the administration of the City’s CDBG program. As a result of the direct entitlement designation, the City is awarded an annual grant on a formula basis to help provide a wide range of community development activities. CDBG funds are used in the revitalization of neighborhoods, economic development, and to provide public facilities and services for low to moderate income persons. Eligible CDBG projects include construction or rehabilitation of homes, basic infrastructure development such as water/sewer facilities, streets and other programs that target designated areas or persons. Each program year, the City must prepare and submit a CDBG program outlining the use of these funds in accordance with HUD guidelines. Staff was informed that the City of North Richland Hills will be awarded approximately $250,000 for the 44th Year CDBG program. Funding will be used for the reconstruction of the entire length of Schiller Drive.
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	Text23: 
	Text25: The reconstruction of Schiller Drive is being proposed as the City’s 44th Year CDBG Project due to the poor condition of the street. The project will be managed and paid for directly by Tarrant County with the City being responsible for submitting our share directly to the county.  Funding in the amount of $35,000 is being recommended by staff to come from vacancy savings in the General Fund. 
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